












In Memoriam: Brotherhood Eternal

Dr. Barton D. Beglo ’68

�e Reverend Dr. Barton Beglo passed away on June 
21, 2021 at St. Vincent Hospital, Ottawa, in his 
76th year. Born in Minot, North Dakota, he 
graduated from Dickinson High School and the 
University of North Dakota. In 1968 he married Jo, 
the love of his life. �ey came to Canada as students 
and stayed a lifetime.
Pastor Beglo received his theological education at St. 
Vladimir’s Russian Orthodox Seminary, Waterloo 
Lutheran Seminary, McGill University, St. Michael’s 
Roman Catholic University and Toronto School of 
�eology. He pursued continuing education in 
Canada and abroad, including summer schools at 
Magdalen College, Oxford University.
In 1971 he was ordained at St. Stephen’s, Winnipeg, 
a pioneering Anglican-Lutheran parish. Following 
his �rst call to Our Saviour’s, Lachine, Quebec, he 
served Lutheran Campus Ministry at Dalhousie, 
McGill, Waterloo and Wilfrid Laurier universities. 
He later served St. Mark’s, Kitchener and, from 
1989 – 2016, St. Peter’s, Ottawa. In retirement he 
found spiritual sustenance in worship at Barnabas, 
Ottawa and jazz vespers at All Saints, Westboro. 
Called by the Church to the o�ce of Pastor, he 
devoted his life to faithful ministry of Word and 
Sacrament.
Pastor Beglo was a lecturer in Worship at Waterloo 
Lutheran Seminary and an internship supervisor for 
Waterloo Lutheran Seminary and Lutheran School 
of �eology Saskatoon. He served the Eastern Synod 
as Conference Dean and member of Synod Council, 
as well as standing committees and task forces. He 
served the national church on the Board of Gover-
nors of Waterloo Lutheran Seminary and the 
Division for Colleges and University Services. He 
was National Advisor to the Lutheran Student 
Movement and an international delegate to the 
German Lutheran Kirchentag. He served the 
Lutheran Council in Canada as Lutheran represen-
tative on the Interfaith Committee on Canadian 
Chaplaincy. In 2008 Pastor Beglo was honoured 
with the Eastern Synod distinguished clergy leader-
ship award for his service to the wider church.

Larry Sander, MD ’70

Larry Dean Sander, age 75, Orrville, OH passed 
away April 24 at Danbury Senior Living, Wooster, 
OH. Larry was born in Fargo, ND March 24, 1948, 
to Orville E. and Adele B. (Olson) Sander. He 
attended school in Fargo and Bismarck, ND and 
graduated in 1966 from Mitchell High School in 
Mitchell, South Dakota. He graduated from the 
University of North Dakota with a B.S. and Phi Beta 
Kappa honors.

He married Margaret Jean Parnell in Hamilton, 
ND on June 13, 1970. He graduated from Case 
Western Reserve Medical School in Cleveland, OH 
in 1974. After �nishing a three-year family practice 
residency at Hunterdon Medical Center, Fleming-
ton, NJ, he and Margaret moved to Orrville.

Larry Sander's service to the Orrville community 
began before he even moved to Orrville. While in 
medical school at Case Western Reserve University, 
he participated in a program that sent students to 
family doctor's o�ces to work with them and 
observe. He was sent to Dr. Robert E. Reiheld's 
o�ce that was then over the Seifreid Drugstore at 
the corner of Main and Market St. After graduation 
Larry and Dr. Rob G. Reiheld founded Dunlap 
Family Physicians in September 1977.

Larry continued to practice there for 35 years, 
retiring in 2012. He was a member of the American 
Academy of Family Physicians and dedicated his life 
to serving his patients. He served on the board of 
Dunlap Memorial Hospital. He also served on 
medical sta� committees for the hospital. He was 
president of the medical sta� and made the annual 
report unique by presenting the report in verse. He 
volunteered at the Viola Startzman Clinic monthly 
for decades. He served on the Board of Trustees 
there until 2017.

While his children were on the Orrville swim 
team, he was a co-chair of the parents' committee 
and earned certi�cation as a swim judge. Larry was 
an avid sports fan of the University of North 
Dakota, especially the hockey team that was former-
ly named �e Fighting Sioux. He cheered for every 
Orrville Red Rider as well. He enjoyed playing 
harmonica, bridge, growing bonsai, collecting coins, 
and attending plays and musicals.

Charles LaGrave ’69

Chuck was born on April 15, 1947, in Mandan, 
ND, the son of Maurice G. LaGrave and Violetta 
Stasney LaGrave. He attended Mandan High School 
and received a Bachelor of Arts in Communications 
at the University of North Dakota in 1969, graduat-
ing from the Honors Program. He then earned a 
Master of Arts degree in Rhetoric from the Universi-
ty of Massachusetts (Amherst), graduating in 1971, 
and received a law degree in 1976 from the Universi-
ty of North Dakota Law School, where he was a 
member of the Law Review and the 
Order of the Coif.

He moved to the San Francisco Bay Area in 1977, 
where he soon met his beloved life-partner and 
future husband Lou Kravitz. Chuck and Lou loved 
to travel and made numerous close friends through 
their world-wide explorations over the years.

Chuck was an avid fan of live theater, and rarely a 
week passed when he and Lou did not attend a play 
at one of the Bay Area’s many theater companies.

Chuck had a busy 40-year legal career in San 
Francisco. He retired as a partner from the San 
Francisco �rm of Morgenstein & Jubelirer LLP in 
September 2001. He then continued working with a 
small number of clients as a consultant until 2019.

He was the co-chair of the Executive Committee 
of the Law Practice Management Section of the Bar 
Association of San Francisco and was a member of 
the Judicial Endorsements and Legal Seminars 
Committees of Bay Area Lawyers for Individual 
Freedom (BALIF). From 2007 to 2013, he was a 
member of the National Certi�cation Board for 
NALA (National Association of Legal Assistants)
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